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Sat, June 15, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) † Randy Knoll 
Sat, June 15, 5:00PM (St. Henry) † Stephen J. Doll 
Sat, June 15, 7:00PM (Holy Cross)  For All Fathers/
Grandfathers 
Sun, June 16, 8:00AM (St. Henry) For the People 
Sun, June 16, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Marion Stoll 
Sun, June 16, 10:00AM (St. Henry) † Norman Rosenow 
Sun, June 16, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence)  † Diana Billie 
Mon, June 17, 11:15AM (St. Henry) † James & Marga-
ret Huebsch 
Tue, June 18, 11:15AM (St. Henry)  † Don & Dorothy 
Weickert 
Tue,  June 18, 7:00PM (Sacred Heart) † Bob Herges  
Wed, June 19, 8:30AM (St. Lawrence) † John Werner 
Wed, June 19, 11:15AM (St. Henry) † James Love 
Wed, June 19, 5:15PM (Holy Cross) † Deceased CUF 
members 
Thu, June 20, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Thomas M 
Schmitz 
Thu, June 20, 11:15AM (St. Henry)  † Roy & Marjorie 
Scheidecker 
Fri, June 21, 8:30AM (St. Lawrence)  † Leon Johnson 
Fri, June 21, 10:00AM (Perham Living) †  Gene Hagar 
Fri, June 21, 11:15AM (St. Henry) † Larry Kempenich, 
Jr.  & † Lorie Siebels 
Sat, June 22, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) † Bud & Barb 
Honer  
Sat, June 22, 5:00PM (St. Henry) † Arlyn Niccum &  
† Jayme Wendt 
Sat, June 22, 7:00PM (Holy Cross)  † Lucille Schik 
Sun, June 23, 8:00AM (St. Henry) † Pete & Agnes 
Hofland 
Sun, June 23, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Marion 
Jaroszewski 
Sun, June 23, 10:00AM (St. Henry) For the People 
Sun, June 23, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence)  † Patrick Doll 

Financial Blessing for June 8th 
Adult………………..…….……610.00   Plate…………....…..88.00  
Cemetery…….…...………...250.00   Children…………….10.50 
      Total…….…....…958.50 

Thank you for remembering Holy Cross Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for June 8th & 9th 
Adult……………….….........1,338.00   Plate….…..……..1,203.25 
Youth………………………….…..43.25   Elec. Transfers....475.00 
Ascension……………………....20.00    Votives……………..120.60
                       Total…….…..….3,200.10 

Thank you for remembering Sacred Heart Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for June 9th 
Adult…..…………….1,355.00         Plate………………....1,443.00    
Youth…………………...….7.00         Elec Trans……….……270.00  
               Total..…..............3,075.00 

Thank you for remembering St. Lawrence Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for June 8th & 9th 
Adult………………….…....4,452.00  Plate……...………..1,377.00 
Children’s Basket…………..69.00  Votives………………...51.06   
Elec. Transfers………....3,718.00 
                 Total……….….…9,667.06 

Thank you for remembering St. Henry Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: Wednesday Noon 

Weekly Bulletin Email List 
If you would like to have the bulletin emailed to you each 
week, please let us know by calling or by emailing your 
parish office. 

For anyone wondering when our pictorial direc-
tories will arrive, they are at the printer. We will 
let you know when they arrive.  

Mass Time & Adoration for June 17-21 at St. Henry 
Due to Totus Tuus, daily Mass will be held at 11:15AM at 
St. Henry Monday-Friday.  Adoration will be held: 
Monday:  12PM-5PM 
Tuesday:  12PM–Wednesday at 11AM  
Wednesday: 12PM-5PM 
Thursday:  12PM-5PM 
Friday:  No Adoration 
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Parish news & events 

Canonical Administrator:  Fr. George Michael, E-mail: gmichaelvc@gmail.com, fathergeorge@ncacc.net 
Parochial Vicar:  Fr. Thomas Skaja, E-mail: fathertom@ncacc.net  218-298-0585 
Deacons:    Deacon Richard Quistorff; Deacon Randy Altstadt 

St. Lawrence Catholic Church of Rush Lake 
46404 County Highway 14 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-7729  Fax: (218) 346-5946 Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email:  stlawrence@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

Please remember to pick up your Raffle Tick-
ets from your mailboxes. Extra books are 
available from the office or contact Marlene 
Boedigheimer, 218-457-1588.  

Start thinking of items you can donate to 
the Silent Auction.  You can also ask busi-
nesses for a donation to our Silent Auc-
tion.  Your help with this is greatly appre-
ciated, and we have had wonderful creative 
items donated in the past! 
Polka Festival sign up sheets are in the hall. Please fill 
in the spots needed; the shifts are short! Sign up early! 
You will be reminded of your shift in August. We need 
everyone’s help to host a successful August 4th festival!  

Pillow Drive 
St. Lawrence Outreach Ministry donations 
of “new pillows in their original plastic 
wrap” will be collected on June 23rd and 
given to area people in need.  

St. Lawrence 
Parish Life Committee Meeting 

Sunday, June 23rd  
(after 10:30AM Mass) 

St. Lawrence Summer Bake Sale  
Sunday, June 30th  

Get your fresh baked goods  
for your 4th of July picnics!  

                  Groups 1 & 2 will provide baked goods 

The Parish of St. Lawrence extends  
a special  congratulations to    

Larry & Nancy Witt 
Who are celebrating their 50th  

 Anniversary on  June 22nd.                
              May the Lord bless you.  

My name is Father Omar Guanchez, and I was born in Maracay, Venezuela. I was a member 
of San Bartolomé Parish in the 1990’s and my pastor at the time was Father Richard Walz, a 
missionary priest from the Diocese of St. Cloud. He was a servant of God, and God called me 
to the priesthood through the good example of Father Richard. He invited me to come to the 
United States in the year 2000, and after all the paperwork and legal steps, I got a student visa.  

After I arrived in Minnesota in the summer of 2001, I attended Minnesota State Community College in Fergus Falls, 
and I eventually studied at St. Cloud State University as well. After much prayer and discernment, I felt the call to be a 
priest for the Diocese of St. Cloud. After I was accepted as a seminarian, I was sent to the Saint Paul Seminary. In 2009, 
by the grace of God, Bishop John Kinney ordained me a priest of Jesus Christ at St. Mary’s Cathedral in St Cloud. Since 
my ordination to the priesthood, I have served in the parishes of Elk River, Melrose, Greenwald, Meire Grove, Spring 
Hill, and Long Prairie. 

When I was a transitional deacon, back in 2008, the vocation director assigned me to the parishes of Perham and But-
ler. Those 10 weeks were very good and I left with a desire to come back someday as a priest. That time has arrived: 
thanks be to God! 

I will tell you briefly about my family: Both of my parents are still living in Venezuela. I am the oldest of four, and 
my only brother and two sisters currently live in Minnesota. I have two nieces and one nephew. The Central Minnesota 
Catholic Magazine recently wrote a story about my family; and I hope you had a chance to read it. They are thankful to 
God for the opportunity to be here and to be part of our Diocese; and I am thankful to God, too, for such a blessing.  

I pray to God that my time in the Northern Cross Area Catholic Community may be a time of much spiritual growth 
for many. My most appreciated values as a priest are respect, collaboration, and humility, along with perseverance. In 
other words, I like people who are respectful, willing to help others, humble, and who persevere in their commitment to 
the Lord. To me, the pursuit of holiness is absolutely essential and my relationship with the Lord Jesus is central to my 
life. I look forward to walking along with you in the ways of God, and working together for His Church. 

Welcome to  

Rudy  & Adele Butenas 

who recently registered as new members 

of the St. Lawrence parish family.  

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
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Parish news & events 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church of Dent 
36963 State Highway 108 

Dent , MN  56528 
Phone: (218) 758-2700  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email:  sacredheart@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

SACRAMENT OF  BAPTISM: Contact the Parish Offices 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY: Diocesan Policy requires that the Pastor be contacted at least 6 months 

before the anticipated date of marriage to allow time for premarital inventory, instructions and planning. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: ½ Hour before Weekend Masses at Sacred Heart, St. Lawrence 

and Holy Cross;  First Friday from 9:00AM-10:00AM at St. Lawrence; Second Thursday from 9:00AM-

10:00AM at Sacred Heart; Third Saturday from 6:00PM– 7:00PM at Holy Cross. Tuesday, Thursday & Fri-

day, 8:15AM-8:45AM; Wednesday, 9:00AM-10:00AM; Saturday, 4:00PM—4:45PM (Before 5:00PM Mass) 

at St. Henry 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick:  Contact the Parish Offices 

Trustees: Brenda Aschnewitz & Jan Januszewski (Sacred Heart); Jack Werner & Andy Klinnert (St. Law-

rence); Mark Halbakken & Lisa Hemmelgarn (St. Henry); Michele Hofland & Clint  Brandt (Holy Cross) 

Northern Cross Area Catholic Community Pastoral Council Members: Chelsey Hendrickx, Michele 

Hofland, Dan Schik (Holy Cross); Brenda Aschnewitz, John Kratzke, Kenny Moenkendick (Sacred Heart)  

Gina Cavanagh, Ken Guck, Jason Smith (St. Henry); Sandi Carrlson, Jack Werner, Jerry Guck (St. Lawrence) 

 Richville Community Center  
Monthly Breakfasts are back! 

3rd Sunday of the month at 8:00AM.- $8.00per plate. 
Serving pancakes, French toast, sausage, eggs, and toast. 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal:  The Diocesan 
TV Mass has been a lifeline for the home-
bound. Other diocesan ministries continue 
their work in support of faith formation, 

family life, Catholic schools, multicultural ministries, 
evangelization and vocational discernment. Will you help 
keep these ministries strong? Visit www.stcdio.org/
annualappeal.  

Save the date for the Sacred Heart Church Bazaar to 
be held on August 11, 2024 

 
 
Sacred Heart Bazaar Raffle  
Tickets are in your mailboxes. 
PLEASE PICK THEM UP! If 
you are able to sell tickets after the 
weekend Masses contact Ken (218-

329-0807) or Kim (218-329-4022) Stenger. Extra tickets 
are available in the Parish Office.   
 

Donations needed for Church Bazaar Games 
There is a box placed in the gathering space 
for any prize donations you can provide. We 
need items that would be valued at $1 for our 
dollar game and for our secret door 
game.  Examples: stuffed animals, coloring 
books, fidget toys, any other toys that would bring a 
smile to a child's face. Thank you. 

Wedding Banns I 
Pete Kratzke 

& Kaila DiGeorgio 

Welcome to  

David & Annette Dunning 

who recently registered as new members 

of the Sacred Heart parish family.  

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
http://www.stcdio.org/annualappeal
http://www.stcdio.org/annualappeal
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St. Henry’s Catholic Church of Perham 
234 2nd Ave SW 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-4240  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email: admin@st-henrys.org 
Parish Website:  www.parishfaith.com 

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Sacred Heart “Seeds to Grow” is for those who are sick, 
injured or are in need of financial assistance due to their 
medical circumstances. If you know of anyone who needs 
our help, please submit a request to Sacred Heart Church, 
Dent, or call Mary at 218-758-2032. Request forms are 
available on the Sacred Heart bulletin board.  

Congratulations to our Calendar Raffle winner 
this week. 6-14-24-Leanne and Darin Stoll-
$100 

St. Henry’s Preschool is seeking a highly-motivated, kid-
friendly individual to fill the position of Teacher’s Aid in 
our 3-year-old classroom.  This part time position will 
include the following opportunities: student supervision, 
recess supervision, and classroom assistant.  This position 
is Monday-Thursday from 8:00-3:00.  If interested, con-
tact Missy at the school at 218-346-6190.  Position will be 
open until filled. 

The 15th Annual Heavenly Hackers Golf Tournament will 
take place on August 4, at 2:00 pm at Perham Lakeside 
Golf Club.  This is a 4-person scramble golf tournament.  
Your $75 per person entry fee will get you 9 holes of golf, 
cart, eligibility for prizes, and a light lunch prior to the 
tournament.  If you or your business is interested in be-
coming a hole sponsor for this fundraiser event, there are 
two options available.  The “Gold” sponsor is a donation 
of $250 and the “Silver” sponsor is a donation of $125.  
With this donation, you will get a sponsor sign on one of 
the holes and the satisfaction that you are supporting St. 
Henry’s Area School.  If you have any questions or would 
like to participate, give Jason a call at 218-346-6190.  
You could also email your team names to Jason at sthen-
ryschool@arvig.net. 

Jason Smith, Principal  
218-346-6190 or sthenryschool@arvig.net 

Totus Tuus will be offered at St. Henry on June 
17-21.  The morning elementary session (students 
going into 1st-6th grade) will be held from 
9:00AM-2:30PM Monday-Friday, and the senior 

high session (students going into 7th-12th grade) will be 
held from 7:00PM-9:00PM Sunday-Thursday. Please 
bring a sack lunch for the morning session.  Mass is 
scheduled for 11:15AM each day of the Totus Tuus pro-
gram. 

Fun, Food & Fund Day 
“Lord of the Dance”   

June 20, 2024 
The St. Cloud Diocesan Coun-
cil of Catholic Women’s An-
nual Fun, Food & Fund Day is 
on Thursday, June 20th, at St. 

Paul’s Catholic Church, Sauk Centre.  Registration and 
refreshments start at 8:15a.m.; silent auction opens at 
9:00a.m and closes at 12:45p.m.  Mass and lunch are in-
cluded. Registration is $20 by 6/10; $25 after 6/10 or at the 
door.  Make check payable to St. Cloud DCCW and send 
to Lora Knafla, Treasurer, 11719 16th Ave. NW, Rice, MN 
56367; or contact Lora at (320) 393-2701.  

Music Ministry provides beauty, joy, com-
fort, inspiration, and musical prayer for our 
communal liturgies and various celebra-
tions. WE NEED YOU!!! If you can carry a 
tune, play organ or piano, train children’s 
choir, join us. You are all truly amazing! 

We also need other volunteers to help. We need greeters, 
lectors, ushers, and Extraordinary ministers. We will of-
fer training. You may say you do not have the time, but 
one hour a week for Jesus will bring joy into your life. 
The Spirit radiates from within you when you volunteer. 
Please contact the church office. God is good all the 

Wedding Banns I & II 
Brett Lueders 

& Grayce Mickelson 

Memorial Day cemetery 
flowers should be removed 
by June 30th. If not re-

moved by the giver, maintenance personnel shall re-
move and dispose of them. This does not apply to flow-
ers in containers that are part of the headstone. Removal 
of such will be entirely up to the giver. 

SAVE THE DATE!!! 

The Church of St. Henry 

Annual Summer Festival 

Sunday, August 18th 

Beginning with 10:00 am Mass 

 
St. Henry’s Church Summer Festival is our annual  
fundraiser for our parish.  Thanks to the time, work, and 
generosity of our parishioners, the Summer Festival has 
been very successful over the years. Watch the bulletin 
for more information. 

mailto:sthenryschool@arvig.net
mailto:sthenryschool@arvig.net
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PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Holy Cross Catholic Church of Butler 

57189 Co. Hwy 62 New York Mills, MN 
Phone (218) 385-2201 or (218) 385-3850  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email: fayeadell@yahoo.com 
Parish Website:  https://www.parishfaith.com/holy-cross---butler 

OFFICE HOURS: (HOLY CROSS): Call Faye Hendrickx:     

(218) 385-3850 

(SACRED HEART): Monday, Thursday & Friday: From 9:00 

AM-12 Noon, (218) 758-2700 

(ST.LAWRENCE): Tuesday & Wednesday: From 9:00 AM- 

12 Noon, (218) 346-7729 

(ST. HENRY): Monday-Friday: From 8:30 AM—4:30PM,  

(218) 346-4240 

 
 

 
Resurfacing the Parking Lot at Holy Cross 
The total cost for resurfacing our parking lot is 
$30,788. So far, we have raised $2,750. If you 
are interested in contributing to this cause, 
please drop your donation in the collection 
basket marked “parking lot”.  Your generous 
support is greatly appreciated.  Fr. George  

 
Adoration will be held every third Saturday of the month 
from 6-7PM. 

Cards will be played every Thursday at 1:00 pm. 
 

The Northern Cross ACC Parishes 
wish to extend deepest sympathy to 

the family and friends of 
Michael Minten 

       who passed away recently. 
 May Michael know eternal peace and joy in 

heaven and may God grant comfort to his 
family and friends. 

Please pray for those in need of healing in our parishes: 
Ashley Wilkowski, Christine Scheidecker, Dean Salo, Fr. 
Gabriel Walz, Jay Henderson, Jean Schmitz, Jen Aanen-
son, Jim Guck, Karen Omberg, Larry Bucholz, Larry Im-
dieke, Lowell Siebels, Mike Ruther, Paul Juen, Richard 
Bergeron, Robert Daiker, Ron Bertram, Ron Pikula, Ron 
Wallace, Ruth Moericke, Sebastian Mettler, Sue Loerzel, 
Tammy (Steinbach) Coryell, Tanner Wegscheid 
All military personnel, especially: Derick Burr, Greg Hir-
schey, Sandra Silbernagel, Nicholas Melz, Miguel Mar-
tinez, Noah Zeleny, Tyler Van Watermulen, Andrew 
Schlosser 
Always remember in prayer our leaders in faith, especial-
ly: Pope Francis, Bishop Patrick Neary, Bishop Emeritus 
Donald Kettler, Dcn Randy Altstadt, Dcn Richard 
Quistorff, Fr. George Michael and Fr. Tom Skaja. 

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for June 
We pray that migrants fleeing from war or hunger, 
forced to undertake journeys full of danger and vio-
lence, find welcome and new opportunities in the 
countries that receive them. 

Readings for the Week 
Monday        1 Kgs 21:1-16   Mt 5:38-42 
Tuesday        1 Kgs 21:17-29   Mt 5:43-48   
Wednesday   2 Kgs 2:1, 6-14   Mt 6:1-6, 16-18   
Thursday SIR 48:1-14     MT 6:7-15  
Friday  2 Kgs 11:1-4, 9-18, 20   Mt 6:19-23  
Saturday 2 Chr 24:17-25    Mt 6:24-34  
Sunday  Jb 38:1, 8-11   2 Cor 5:14-17   
  Mk 4:35-41   

If you are pregnant or newly postpartum, get 
registered for Matres in Servitio Mariae! We 
would like to add you to our prayer list and 
provide the newly postpartum women of 
NCACC with postpartum “freezer” meals and 
a small new baby care kit! Questions? Want to 
volunteer to make meals or donate new/gently 
used baby items? Contact Krystal Vareberg.  

New School Capital Campaign Update 

Complete Project $8,100,000.00 

Pledged $8,277,461.00 

Pledges to be Received $483,507.00 

Received $7,793,954.00 

Monies Received 06-03 $386.00 

Households Contributing 350 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/1kings/21?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/5?38
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/1kings/21?17
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/5?43
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2Kings/2?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/6?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/sirach/48?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/6?7
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2Kings/11?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/6?19
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2Chronicles/24?17
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/6?24
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/job/38?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2corinthians/5?14
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/mark/4?35
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218-346-6200 
Over 42 years of Service 

 

 FLORENCE HAMMERS 
RENTAL PROPERTIES 

Perham, MN                                 

218-346-6770 

          5:30 am - 3 pm (Mon-Sat) 
            8 am - 2 pm  (Sun)  

 

        136 W. Main St 
       Perham   

         (218) 346-5920 

 

Perham Dairy Queen 
802 - 3rd Ave SE 

218-346-4070 

Marc & Mike Winjum 
   U.S. Pat. Off. Am.D.Q. Corp.      Copyright, 1989 Am. D.G. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please let the advertisers know you saw their ad in the bulletin.  

FIVE STAR STORAGE  
East Industrial Park, Perham 

Secure Location, Rodent Deterrent 
Call for your inside or secure  

 

 

 

 

 

www.hci-mn.com
 

Preschool to  
6th Grade 

218-346-6190 

Stewardship as a Way of Life:  
“For we must all appear before the judgment seat of 

Christ, so that each one may receive recompense,      
according to what he did in the body,  

whether good or evil.” - 2 Corinthians 5:10 
 

We are all accountable for all of the gifts God has given 
us – our time, our talent and our treasure; everything we 
have and everything we are. Each of us is accountable 
not only for our own life but for the lives of others as 
well. One day God will ask each of us what did we do 
with the gifts we were given. How will you respond? 

 


